
Frequently Asked Questions: EI Budget Vote – May 21, 2013 

 

Question: Why is the district’s calculated tax levy cap at 3.86 percent and not at the 2 percent cap that 

I have heard about? 

Answer: The district’s 3.86 percent tax levy cap is calculated through a complex formula provided by the 

state for use in its calculation. There is no hard “2 percent cap” that you may have read about in media 

reports. The “2 percent cap” referred to is actually a 2 percent growth factor that is part of this complex 

formula. In fact, the average tax levy increase for Long Island school districts this year is 3.27 percent, 

with some district’s caps in excess of 4 percent. 

Every school must submit its calculated tax cap to the New York State Comptroller’s Office by March 1 

for its review and validation that it meets the formula requirements. If not, the Comptroller’s Office 

provides direction to the individual district on a revised cap calculation. 

 

Question: Why was the voting location moved to the Early Childhood Center (ECC)? 



Question: Why would the district have to go to an eight-


